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California Environmental Protection Agency 

Department of 

Resources Recycling and Recovery 

Gavin Newsom 
Governor 

Jared Blumenfeld 
Secretary for 
Environmental Protection 

Scott Smithline 
Director for CalRecycle 

July 18, 2019 Sent via e-mail 

Ryan Trainer 

President, Mattress Recycling Council 

501 Wythe St. 

Alexandria, VA 22314 

Re: Mattress Recycling Council Annual Report Completeness Review 

Dear Mr. Trainer, 

The Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle) received the 

Mattress Recycling Council’s (MRC) 2018 Annual Report on July 1, 2019.  The 

California Code of Regulations (CCR), Title 14, § 18964(c) requires CalRecycle to 

determine if the Annual Report is complete and notify the MRC of its determination 

within 30 days of receipt.   

Staff reviewed the Annual Report for completeness per the requirements in the Public 

Resources Code (PRC) §§ 42985-42994 and CCR §§ 18959-18971, and found MRC’s 

Annual Report to be complete.  

CalRecycle has 60 days (until August 30, 2019) to review the Annual Report and MRC’s 

program for compliance with the requirements in statute and regulations and adopt a 

finding of compliance, non-compliance, or conditional approval.  Staff will present an 

analysis and recommendation regarding program compliance for the director’s 

consideration at the department’s monthly public meeting on August 20, 2019. 

If you have any questions, please contact Heather Beckner at (916) 341-6463 or 

Heather.Beckner@calrecycle.ca.gov or Nicole Castagneto at (916) 341-6491 or 

Nicole.Castagneto@calrecycle.ca.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Howard Levenson, Ph.D. 

Deputy Director, Materials Management and Local Assistance Division 
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Cc: Mike O’Donnell, Mattress Recycling Council 

Cynthia Dunn, CalRecycle 

Allyson Williams, CalRecycle 

Heather Beckner, CalRecycle 

Nicole Castagneto, CalRecycle 

 




